

The Hon. Sarah Mitchell MLC Minister for Education and Early Childhood Learning office@mitchell.minister.nsw.gov.au

5 July 2022

Dear Minister,

I write in relation to the construction of a high school in Edmondson Park.

Parents and students in Edmondson Park have been waiting far too long for school infrastructure in their growing suburb.

I am glad the Liberal Government finally listened to my long-running campaign and recently started construction on a primary school.

I am now calling for planning for the high school to be fast-tracked so construction can start as a matter of priority.

Planning for the high school was first announced in 2018. It's simply not good enough the local community has been waiting four years for action.

Families have waited too long for local schools to be delivered and our children deserve better. The time to deliver local schools for local children is now.

I look forward to your advice on this matter.

Yours sincerely,

Anoulack Chanthivong MP

Member for Macquarie Fields